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Update 5 on the COVID-19 situation in mink in Denmark 

Dear Dr. Monique Eloit, 

I hope this letter finds you well. 

Following my letter to you on 29 September 2020, I hereby update you on the devel-
opments regarding SARS-CoV-2 in mink farms in Denmark.  

The situation has evolved rapidly and as of 9 October 2020, SARS-CoV-2 has been 
confirmed in 94 mink farms in Denmark and has spread to other parts of Jutland, in-
cluding the municipalities of Hjørring, Frederikshavn, Brønderslev, Læsø, Vesthim-
merlands, Aalborg and Jammerbugt in Nothern Jutland as well as Ikast-Brande and 
Ringkøbing in Central Jutland.  

As you are well aware, DVFA launched a new control and surveillance strategy as of 
20 July 2020. In my update from 29 September 2020, you were informed about ad-
ditional activities being initiated to mitigate the situation. This included additional 
controls and enforcement initiatives from DVFA regarding requirements relating to 
the use of personal protection equipment (PPE), application of hygiene requirements 
at farm level, and intensified frequency of sampling (twice a week) of all dead mink in 
a herd in the relevant municipalities.  

However, the significant increase in infected farms and the derived risk for the public 
health has proven that these initiatives have not been enough.  

Therefore, the Danish government has decided to start culling mink on all infected 
farms as well as mink on farms within a radius of 7.8 kilometres from an infected 
farm. This will affect more than 200 farms. This operation will involve personnel and 
support from e.g. the Danish Emergency Management Agency and several other au-
thorities.  

Infected farms will be culled taking strict biosecurity measures as with other infec-
tious animal diseases. Farmers themselves will cull the non-infected farms under su-
pervision of the DVFA.  

Due to the scope and the above-mentioned precautionary measures that need to be in 
place, the culling process has been initiated and will continuously be evaluated. 




